
PUBLIC HEALTH AND SOCIAL SERVICES  
EMERGENCY FUND 
 
The following is available to members as an informational resource. KMA expresses no opinion as to the 
feasibility, applicability, or impact to your particular practice. 

The CARES Act includes relief to health care providers, including physician practices, who are suffering 
financial loss due to COVID-19 by designating $100 billion funding for the Department of Health and 
Human Services (HHS) Public Health and Social Services Emergency Fund. The statute requires HHS to 
interpret eligibility for the funding broadly to include all physicians who are experiencing revenue losses 
and non-reimbursable expenses as a result of the COVID-19 pandemic. 

 

 

 
On April 10, 2020, the Department of Health and Human Services (HHS) announced the immediate 
disbursement of the first $30 billion out of the $100 billion that Congress allocated to hospitals, physicians 
and other health care providers in the Public Health and Social Services Emergency Fund in the 
Coronavirus Aid, Relief and Economic Security (CARES) Act. 
  
This initial $30 billion is being directed to all hospitals and physician practices that billed Medicare fee-for-
service (FFS) in 2019, and disbursements will be in direct proportion to the health care provider’s share of 
total Medicare FFS reimbursements for that year. Priority for the first $30 billion will be given to providers 
that care for a large share of Medicare patients. A second disbursement is expected soon that will target 
providers that do not have high-volumes of Medicare patients as well as providers in COVID-19 hotspots. 
  
These are grants, not loans, and do not have to be repaid. An application is not required to receive the 
funding. Note that the funds will go to each organization's TIN which normally receives Medicare 
payments, not to each individual physician. The automatic payments will come to the organizations via 
Optum Bank with "HHSPAYMENT" as the payment description. The funds may be used either for health 
care related expenses or for lost revenues that are attributable to coronavirus. 
  
HHS partnered with UnitedHealth Group (UHG) to deliver the stimulus payments, and physicians should 
contact UHG’s Provider Relations at 866-569-3522 about eligibility, whether a payment has been issued, 
and where it was sent. Note, if a physician or practice did not already set up direct deposit through CMS 
or UHG’s Optum Pay, they will receive a check at a later date. Practices that would like to set up direct 
deposit now can call the UHG Provider Relations number. 
  
In addition, HHS has opened the CARES Act Provider Relief Fund Payment Attestation Portal. Physicians 
who have been allocated a payment from the initial $30 billion general distribution must sign an 
attestation confirming receipt of the funds and agree to the terms and conditions within 30 days of 
payment. The terms and conditions are listed here. As a part of the Terms and Conditions, physicians must 
attest that they will not give any surprise medical bills to COVID-19 patients. 
 
Additional details about the allocation are available at: https://www.hhs.gov/provider-relief/index.html 

Here’s what you need to know: 

https://covid19.linkhealth.com/#/step/1
https://www.hhs.gov/sites/default/files/relief-fund-payment-terms-and-conditions-04132020.pdf
https://www.hhs.gov/provider-relief/index.html
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